
 

 

Friday 19th May 2023 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Students have made a smashing start to their summer exams. There has been a focused energy around 
the building and it is lovely to see and hear students supporting each other to keep motivated and taking 
on any opportunity to attend revision sessions.  
 
A reminder that students must report to the TV and Film Studio to be registered: 

 No later than 8:20am for a morning exam 

 No later than 1:00pm for an afternoon exam 

Students who are late can be disqualified from the exam under JCQ regulations (the school does not have 
the power the prevent disqualification) 
 
There are a number of further interventions happening in the half term break and separate 
communication about this will come via letter and phone call.  
 
The school has been open from 8am for breakfast for any students wishing to come in and revise in the 
View, many students have taken this up, so it will remain in place throughout the exam period. 
 
Thank you to Ms Kibela for organising a brilliant Mental Health Awareness Week this week. Staff wore 
green items yesterday and we all had delicious green-topped cakes provided by the kitchen. There has 
also been uplifting music playing around the building, for staff and students to enjoy and tutor time 
activities linked to ways we can all improve our mental health and wellbeing.  
 
On Tuesday, Year 13 students heard from IntoUniversity about student finance arrangements for 
university. A complicated process which is now much clearer for them.  
 
A group of Year 10 participated in the Trust Sports Dodgeball tournament at Mulberry Academy 
Shoreditch on Tuesday. 
 
Please note I will be beginning my maternity leave on Monday 22nd May. Mr Rahman, Consultant Senior 
Leader for the Mulberry Schools Trust will be Interim Principal until Monday 19th June when the new 
Principal Designate Mr D Seed will begin as permanent Principal of Mulberry UTC. I would like to thank 
the Mulberry UTC parent community for your ongoing support of the school and your child’s education. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Ms S Brian 
Acting Principal 


